
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 
Jack & Susan Simpson, 16707 Gerritt Avenue, Cerritos, CA  90703 

O | 562/926-0800   M | 562/896-5424   M | 310/418-1035 
www.trackdownmanagement.net   | Jack@trackdownmanagement.net   | Jsimpson@trackdownmanagement.net 

 

 
City Manager Newsletter By 

TRACKDOWN MANAGEMENT 

"Providing thread to help stitch together the fabric of the  
  City Management Community" 
 

August, 2014                                                     Page | 1                   
Volume No. 8, Issue No. 13                                                      Gridley/Biggs
                          
Volume No. 8, Issue No. 9                            Gilroy 

 

Central Coast City Manager's Summer Social in Solvang. 

Each year the bi-county City Managers representing cities 

in Santa Barbara and San Luis Obispo Counties get 

together for a summer social event. This year it was a 

dinner in Santa Ynez followed by a performance of 

Forever Plaid at the PCPA outdoor arena. Pictured are 

Santa Barbara City Administrator Jim Armstrong, Santa 

Maria City Manager Rick Haydon, Lompoc City 

Administrator Patrick Wiemiller, Guadalupe City 

Administrator Andrew Carter and Grover Beach City 

Manager Bob Perrault and their wives. Special "Thanks" to 

Rick for providing the picture.  

City Managers with a                     

Gridley City Connection     

We are presenting yet another issue in our 

"Connection" series. This time we travel northerly 

from Yuba City to the growing City of Gridley. 

Gridley is changing, becoming livelier. Historic 

buildings are being restored, and the city is 

being renewed. 

Gridley, a city in Butte County, California, was 

founded by George W. Gridley. George 

attempted to drive sheep and cattle from 

Illinois to California, but fail on his first trip, as he 

lost his animals along the way. George later 

returned to Illinois, and this time returned  with 

about 600 sheep. He settled in Gridley and built 

a home on land covering about 960 acres.  
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Trackdown Posse Roster:                                                                      
Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager                                                            

Howard Chambers, Lakewood                                                                                     
Mike Egan, Norwalk                                                                                                       

Lyle Defenbaugh, CalTrust                                                                                      
Ernie Garcia, Retired Norwalk City Manager                                                                                   
Joe Tanner, Interim City Manager, Rio Vista                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Dave Carmany, La Puente                                                                                
Ken Bayless, Retired, Greater L.A. Vector Control District                                                                                                                                                                  

Kevin O’Rourke, KOLGS/PARS                                                                   
Richard Ramirez, Retired City Manager, American Canyon                                                                                                                                                                                       

Vern Lawson, Lancaster                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Don Penman, Interim City Manager, Temple City                                           

Anthony Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son                                                                                                                                                              
Ernesto Marquez, Hawaiian Gardens                                                                                                                                                                                 

Gary K. & Mary Jo Sloan, Retired La Mirada City Manager                                  
Jan Perkins, Management Partners/ICMA                                                                                                                                                                                       

Andy Takata, Retired City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Marcia Raines, Millbrae                                                                                                                                                                                                        

Anthony R. Ybarra, South El Monte                                                                                                                                                                                       
Arthur C. Simonian, Retired City Manager                                                            
Ken Caresio, Retired Duarte City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Wade McKinney, Indian Wells CM & President of CCMF                                                                                                                                                                                                  
Doug LaBelle, Retired Chino Hills City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                             

John Keisler, Long Beach                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
Sam Olivito, California Contract Cities Association                                                                                                                                                               

Jack Lam, Retired Rancho Cucamonga City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                 
Larry F. Pennell, Retired Wasco City Manager                                                            

Gary Chicots, Retired City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                          
Fred Latham, Retired Santa Fe Springs City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                          

Anthony Lopez, Retired City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
Dr. Bill Mathis, Mathis Group                                                                                  

Linda Lowry, Pomona                                                                                                         
City of Cerritos                                                                                                             

Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President                                                                      
Bruce Williams, Retired City Manager                                                                     

Troy Butzlaff, Placentia                                                                                               
Rod Foster, Laguna Niguel                                                                                                

Gerald Forde, Huron                                                                                                   
Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director                                                                         

Rita Geldert, Retired Vista City Manager                                           
Gene Rogers, Moreno Valley Retired City Manager                                                   

Chuck Robinson, Deputy City Manager, Tustin                                                  
Gary Milliman, Brookings, Oregon                                                                       
John Gillison, Rancho Cucamonga                                                                      

Laura Behjan, Retired CM, Simi Valley                                                               
Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                              

Richard Rowe, Retired City Manager                                                               
Robert Dickey, Former CM & retired DPW, South Gate                                

Randy Bomgaars, Bellflower, Past CCCA President                                   
Marshall Linn, Urban Futures, Founder & Chairman                                                                       

Stan Morgan, Winners Ink & Toner/former Mayor & ACM                               
Jeff Mathieu, Big Bear Lake                                                                                     

Clay Curtin, Menlo Park                                                                                                  
Jim Lewis, Pismo Beach                                                                                          

Kevin Duggan, ICMA & retired City Manager                                                    
David Jinkens, Retired City Manager                                                              

Charles G. "Guy" Huffaker, Retired City Manager                                           
Judie & Mike Sedell, Retired Simi Valley City Manager                      

Rod B. Butler, Former Patterson City Manager 

 

 

 

Newcomb Williams Financial Group (NWFG) is a 

woman-owned investment banking firm providing 

underwriting and financial advisory services to 

public agencies, including school districts, and   

non-profit corporations. Contact Pam Newcomb, 

Janees Williams or Beth Fawcett for inquiries. 

http://www.nwfg.com/ 

City Managers with a                                 

Gridley City Connection     

A post office was establishment in 1862 in the 

little settlement of Gridley, which signaled the 

official beginning of a new town.  In 1869 the 

California & Oregon Railroad traded property 

with George Gridley for land in town for ranch 

land west of the present-day city. With the 

completion of the Central Pacific Railroad 

track in 1870, the Town of Gridley witnessed a 

significant development spurt. Gridley 

incorporated on November 23, 1905.   

According to the state Department of Finance, 

Gridley actually is shrinking in population. It was 

one of 71 California cities to lose residents in 

2004. At January 1, 2004 Gridley's population 

was 5,702, which is 55 fewer people than it was 

a year earlier. 

 

www.ICFAuthority.org 

ICFA can provide homebuyers in member cities with 

down payment and/or closing cost assistance with 

ICFA’s Advantage Down Payment Assistance Program.  

 
 

http://www.nwfg.com/
http://www.icfauthority.org/
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City Managers with a                                 

Gridley City Connection    

Gridley is still home to many rice and fruit 

growers. At one time Gridley was the kiwi 

Capital of the United State. Reportedly, local 

people cringe at the sound of "kiwi" these days, 

since Australian subsidies have  squelched 

California kiwi production.  

Gridley also was once 

declared the cling 

peach center of the 

nation. Libby's used to 

be the World's largest 

peach cannery, but the cannery in Gridley was 

sold and then closed. It put about 1,000 people 

out of work. According to the State 

Employment Development Department, 

Gridley unemployment hovers around 14 

percent.  The Signature Fruit Co., formerly 

Libby's, has stood vacant on Virginia Street in 

Gridley.  It has been reminder of bygone days, 

when Gridley was a bustling town. 

 

Gridley's Police Department has provided 

contract services to the City of Biggs for police 

and animal control services since 2001. The city 

actually changed the name of  its police 

department to the Gridley-Biggs Police 

Department (PD). 

  

 

 

 

 

http://www.hrgreen.com/index.aspx          

For engineering and planning services contact HR Green's 

George Wentz or Roy Stephenson, Manager - Local 

Government Services at: 951.212.6927 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Former City Manager Kevin O'Rourke during a 

Summer vacation trip in Australia 2014. Kevin retired 

as the City Manager in Fairfield in 2008.  Since then 

he has completed "interim" assignments in Stockton, 

County of Solano, Woodland and Santa Ana. He is 

currently affiliated with PARS as a Senior Consultant. 

 

 

 

http://www.parsinfo.org/ 

Mitch Barker, PARS, Executive Vice President 

mbarker@pars.org 

 

Gridley provides and maintains a boat launch 

area on the Feather River as one of its 

recreation facilities. The City of Gridley delivers 

municipal services with a combination of in-

house staff, contracts with other agencies and 

contracts with private contractors. 

 

At one time Gridley provided fire protection 

services directly, but the city now relies on 

contract service with CALFIRE. The City also 

relies on collaboration with the County to share 

the costs of operating a volunteer fire station; 

the City contributes the facilities and the 

County provides the volunteers. 

 

"You may fire when you are ready, Gridley."               

---Commodore George Dewey to Captain Charles 

Gridley on the USS Olympia in 1898, in Manila Bay 

 

 

 

http://www.hrgreen.com/index.aspx
http://www.parsinfo.org/
file:///C:/Users/Jack%20Simpson/Desktop/OLD%20E%20DRIVE/Documents/TRACKDOWN%20MANAGEMENT/NEWSLETTERS-------------/2014%20Newsletters/mbarker@pars.org
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City Managers with a                                 

Gridley City Connection     

Gridley's leadership has been innovative and 

willing to think outside the box; extremely 

important during the economic downturn.  

Among imaginative actions by the city is the    

Gridley Police Department providing law 

enforcement services to the nearby City of 

Biggs.  Biggs is just up the road and has also 

taken the initiative to address budget needs 

with open minds. 

Gridley's current City Administrator is Robert E. 

Hickey Jr. He served in the United States Air 

Force from 1974 to 1997.  After leaving the Air 

Force as an Aircraft Maintenance 

Superintendent, he was selected to serve as 

the City Manager in Live Oak, California.  He 

was the Live Oak City Manager from 1999 to 

2007, when he was appointed City 

Manager/Director of Finance in Colusa. He 

served in Colusa between 2007 and 2008.  In 

2008 he was appointed to his current 

assignment as the Gridley City Administration.  

Bob earned a BS from Embry Riddle 

Aeronautical University. He is currently 

recommended for approval as an ICMA 

Credentialed Manager. 

 

 

http://www.kosmont.com/                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Kosmont Companies is a nationally recognized real 

estate, financial advisory and economic 

development services firm. President and CEO   

Larry J. Kosmont founded the firm in 1986.  

Kosmont Companies | Kosmont Realty Corporation | 

California Golden Fund (EB-5)                                               

865 S. Figueroa Street, Suite 3500  |  Los Angeles, CA 90017  

Main: 213.417.3300I                          Fax 213-417-3311 

 

 

 

 

 

Retired City Managers Larry Pennell and Gale 

Wilson, and their spouses recently met for a mini-

reunion in Roseville. Gale served as City Manager of 

Fairfield from 1956 to 1988. Larry served as Gale's 

summer intern, and later assistant from 1969 to 1972. 

 

http://www.tripepismith.com/ 

Ryder Smith and Tripepi Smith & Associates field a 

professional team that brings a strong background 

in pursuit of new and innovative approaches and 

skills in marketing, technology and public affairs. 

 

 

 

 

Wfis.wellsfargo.com 

Gary Delaney has developed sophisticated 

employee benefit insurance programs for public 

entities for more than 30-years. Wells Fargo 

Insurance, as one of the largest insurance 

brokerages in the world, helps agencies design 

innovative benefits solutions and more effectively 

navigate the complex world of healthcare reform. 

 

Robert Flores of El Cajon 

stopped in Sheboygan, 

Wisconsin to take these 

pictures of this four-story 

high American Flag 

flown at the top of a 300 

foot plus pole. 

http://www.kosmont.com/
http://www.tripepismith.com/
https://wfis.wellsfargo.com/services/employeebenefits/pages/default.aspx
mailto:Gary.Delaney@wellsfargo.com
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http://www.cacities.org/Education-Events/Annual-

Conference-Expo 
 

City Managers with a                                 

Gridley City Connection     

Country singer/musician and ICMA Life 

Member Randy L. Johnsen started his public 

management career in 1968 as an 

Administrative Intern in Lakewood. In 1969 

Randy became an Administrative Assistant in 

Santa Fe Springs, working there for 5-years. In 

1974 he was appointed Assistant City Manager 

in Colton, and in 1978 he took an Assistant 

County Administrator post in San Bernardino 

County with offices in Montclair. Randy was 

selected to serve as the City Manager of Cotati 

in 1984 and he worked in that post until 1991.  

He was appointed to a County Administrator 

position in Amador County with offices in Ione.  

Randy was selected to serve as the Orland City 

Manager in 1995. In 2001 he was chosen to 

serve as the first City Manager in Lakeport  

history. (Lakeport was incorporated in 1888. It is 

the oldest city in Lake County, California.) He 

retired from Lakeport in 2006. In 2008 Randy 

served as the Interim City Administrator in 

Gridley.  Randy earned a BA from Occidental 

College and an MS from California State 

University, Long Beach. In 2006 Randy was the 

recipient of a 35-year ICMA Service Award. He 

served as a member of the Board of City 

Manager's Department of the League of 

California Cities in 1988-1989.   

Retired Rosemead City 

Manager Frank G. Tripepi of 

Willdan, and La Puente City 

Manager David Carmany at 

an Angel's game in Anaheim.  

 

 

 

From its 1978 inception, Jones Hall has been 

dedicated solely to the practice of municipal bond 

law.                                                                

www.joneshall.com 

John W. Slota began his long local government 

career in 1971 as an Administrative Assistant in 

the Orange County City of Placentia, where 

the current City Administrator is Troy Butzlaff. 

Jack was elevated to Assistant to the Placentia 

City Administrator in 1978, and in 1982 he was 

appointed Assistant City Administrator.  Jack 

left Placentia in 1993 when he was selected to 

serve as the City Administrator in Gridley.  He 

worked in Gridley between 1993 and 2008.  In 

2008, Jack served as the Interim City 

Administrator in Huron, California.  In 2009 he 

took an assignment as a Local Government 

Advisor in Iraq through ICMA.  In 2010 and 2012, 

he served as a Provincial Reconstruction Team 

Senior Governance Specialist for the U.S. State 

Department in Iraq. In January, 2012 Jack 

became a Community Recovery Assistance 

Crew Leader for the Federal Emergency 

Management Agency (FEMA). He also 

currently serves in Community Recovery.  He 

has been deployed to upstate New York 

(2012), New Jersey (2013), and Colorado 

(2014). Jack earned a BA and MPA from 

California State University, Fullerton. He also 

earned a California Community College 

Instructor Credential in 1990. In 2006 he 

received a 35-year ICMA Service Award. He is 

a Life Member of ICMA. He is an ICMA 

Credentialed Manager (1997).  

 

 

"Look at him. He doesn't drink, he doesn't 

smoke, he doesn't chew, he doesn't stay out 

late, and he still can't hit .250." -- Casey Stengel 

 

http://www.cacities.org/Education-Events/Annual-Conference-Expo
http://www.cacities.org/Education-Events/Annual-Conference-Expo
http://www.joneshall.com/
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http://caltrust.org/          

Contact Lyle Defenbaugh or Erin Carthen about 

CalTRUST investment opportunities for cities.  

Lyle.Defenbaugh@wellsfargo.com               

Erin.M.Carthen@wellsfargo.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.rwglaw.com/ 

RW&G is committed to excellence in the legal   

profession and to solving the problems of business 

and the public sector with the highest quality legal 

services in a cost-effective manner. 

 

2014 Annual Conference                                         

October 15 - 17, 2014                                                  

Embassy Suites Sacramento   

MMANC's Annual Conference a signature event and the premier 

training conference in Northern California for local government 

professionals. This event is designed for municipal managers of 

today who want to become the leaders of tomorrow.                                    

Please save the dates!         http://www.mmanc.org/ 

 

City Managers with a                                 

Gridley City Connection     

Andrea Redamonti began her career as a City 

Planner and Assistant to the City Manager in 

Larkspur in February, 1990.  In April, 1994 she 

started a Peace Corps assignment in Chile as a 

Municipal Management Advisor and Volunteer 

Coordinator. In August, 1999 Andrea went to 

work for Caltrans in the Redding area, and in 

August, 2000 she joined the staff at PMC as a 

Planner. She started her work in Gridley as a 

PMC consultant and joined the Gridley staff in 

February, 2002 as the Community Development 

Director. She was appointed to that post by 

former City Administrator Jack Slota. In 

September, 2012 she left the Gridley staff and 

returned to PMC as a Planner/Project Manager 

in the Chico area. Andrea earned a BA in 

Urban Studies from San Francisco State 

University and an MA in Public Administration 

from California State University, Chico. 

In 2000 Brad Wilkie was appointed to the 

Gridley Finance Director position, replacing 

Dean Price, who resigned from the position to 

become a full-time Police Officer in Gridley. 

Brad is a graduate of Stamford Central High 

School in the State of New York.  He is also a 

graduate of the University of California, Santa 

Barbara. After graduating, he worked in the 

banking industry in Santa Barbara for 5-years.  

He joined the Gridley staff after serving as an 

auditor with Sutter Health in Sacramento. Brad 

left Gridley in 2009 to accept appointment to 

the Financial Services Manager position in 

Lompoc. The Gridley Finance Director post 

remains vacant at this point. 

 

"Persistence can change failure into extraordinary 

achievement." --Matt Biondi, former USA Olympic 

Swimmer 

 

 

"Persistence can change failure into extraordinary 

achievement."                                                                 

--Matt Biondi, former USA Olympic Swimmer 

 

http://caltrust.org/
mailto:Lyle.Defenbaugh@wellsfargo.com
../2013%20Newsletters/erin.m.carthen@wellsfargo.com
http://www.rwglaw.com/
http://www.mmanc.org/
http://www.motivateus.com/rem-37.htm
http://www.motivateus.com/rem-37.htm
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City Managers with a                                 

Gridley City Connection     

Malanee Montero was appointed Recreation 

Director in the City of Gridley in August, 2003.  

Immediately prior to her appointment to the 

Director post, she served as the Recreation 

Coordinator for the City. Before joining the 

Gridley staff Malanee worked for the Chico 

Area Recreation and Park District, and the 

Paradise Recreation and Park District.  Malanee 

is from Paradise, California. She graduated 

from Paradise Senior High School, and 

attended classes at California State University, 

Sacramento. She also studied Recreation, Parks 

and Tourism at California State University, 

Chico. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

November 12 - 14, 2014 

Rancho Bernardo Inn - San Diego 

Email  

annualconf@mmasc.org 

With Biggs just up the road and with solid ties to 

the folks in Gridley, we have added some Biggs 

professionals too. 

Biggs City Administrator Mark Sorensen had a 

long career in the private sector beginning in 

1981 in the Los Angeles Region where he 

worked for the RCA Service Company.  In 1986 

General Electric acquired RCA and Mark 

became a Zone Office Manager for the 

company. From 1990 until 2012 Mark was the 

Owner, General Manager of an information 

technology private business in Chico. In 

December, 2010 Mark was elected to the 

Chico City Council and served for nearly a 

complete 4-year term. He was appointed to 

the Biggs City Administrator post in August, 

2012. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here we see the way north from Yuba City to 

Gridley and Biggs; just up the road a piece. 

 

 

 

www.keenan.com 
Founded by John Keenan in 1972; Keenan is an industry 

leader in insurance, employee benefits and financial 

solutions for public agencies. Executive Vice President 

Steve Gedestad is a CCMF Board Member. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Colantuono,        

Highsmith &            

Whatley, PC 
 

www.chwlaw.us 

                                                                                  

After more than a decade of business  under the name       

Colantuono & Levin, PC, the firm has a new name:                                                    

Colantuono, Highsmith & Whatley, PC 

 

 

http://muniservices.com/ 

MuniServices, LLC, founded in 1978, helps cities 

preserve, enhance and manage their revenue 

base. Fran Mancia of MuniServices serves as a 

member of the CCMF Board of Directors. 

 

http://www.keenan.com/
http://www.chwlaw.us/
http://muniservices.com/
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http://www.gonsalvi.com                                          

Anthony D. Gonsalves serves as a member of the 

CCMF Board of Directors. The late-Joe A. Gonsalves 

is a former member of the State Assembly. 

                                                        

Former City Manager Bill Kelly, President                                                             

1440 North Harbor Boulevard, Suite 900                                                        

Fullerton, California 91835                                                                               

http://ka-mg.com/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.stifel.com/ 

 

Stephen Heaney, Managing Director, Public 

Finance, at Stifel Financial Corp. is a former member 

of the CCMF Board.  

 

 

 

http://www.willdan.com/financial/ 

Mark Risco, President & CEO                                                     

Chris Fisher, Financial Consulting Vice President                                              

Willdan Financial Services  

27368 Via Industria, Suite 110 

Temecula, California 92590 

951.587.3500 | 800.755.6864 

Fax 951.587.3510 | 888.326.6864 

City Managers with a                                 

Gridley City Connection     

Former Biggs City Administrator Peter R. Carr is 

currently the Orland City Manager. Pete began 

his career in the private sector including 12-

years with two Fortune 100 companies. Pete, 

54, served in the United States Air Force from 

1986 to 1990, and was a Captain when he left 

the service in Washington. He went to work in 

private industry from 1990 to 2006. Pete was 

appointed City Administrator in Biggs, California 

in 2007, and after serving in that post for some 

five-years he was selected to serve as the 

Orland City Manager starting in 2012. Pete 

earned a BA in business administration from 

California State University, Sacramento. Pete 

has volunteered as a coach and adviser for the 

Boy Scouts and youth baseball teams. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.gonsalvi.com/
http://ka-mg.com/
http://www.stifel.com/
http://www.willdan.com/financial/
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City Managers with a                                 

Gridley City Connection     

Kenneth McDonald is a former City 

Administrator in Biggs. He left to take the 

Finance Director position in Crescent City, 

where he served from May, 2008 until July, 

2013. In July, 2013 Ken was appointed to serve 

as the Firebaugh City Manager, taking over 

from Interim City Manager Ron Manfredi. In 

addition to his service as the Biggs City 

Administrator, Ken also previously served with 

the City of  Brian Head, Utah. Ken earned a BS 

in accounting from Arizona State University, 

and an MBA from the University of Nevada, La 

Vegas. 

Dean Price is the Gridley-Biggs Chief of Police.  

He was official administered the oath of office 

at a Gridley City Council meeting in February, 

2014. He actually began his new duties as Chief 

in January following the retirement of former 

Police Chief Gary Keeler.  Dean has worked for 

the City of Gridley for 18-years, starting as the 

Finance Director. He began his police service 

as a reserve and worked his way up to full-time 

officer, Sergeant, Lieutenant and Assistant 

Chief. In addition to his BA and Master's 

degrees, Dean graduated from the FBI 

Academy in Quantico, Virginia in 2011.  He is 

only the second Gridley officer to attend the 

FBI Academy.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.bobmurrayassoc.com/ 

Executive Recruitment: Through many years of 

experience, Bob Murray and his associates have created 

an ideal recruitment process.  

 

 

http://www.ocsec.com/ 

O’Connor & Company Securities, Inc. is a full service 

broker-dealer headquartered in Newport Beach  

 

 

 

 

www.brandywinedev.com 

 
In 1994, former Artesia City Manager Jim Barisic founded 

Brandywine with a business plan to help revitalize 

established neighborhoods and to convert existing 

underutilized space into needed housing.  

 

 

http://www.urbanfuturesinc.com/ 

Marshall Linn founded Urban Futures, Inc. in 1972.  

Marshall's expertise is in municipal finance, 

redevelopment, and planning. President Michael P. Busch 

joined Urban Futures in 2007 following a successful career 

in municipal government. James Lee recently joined the 

firm as a Principal with expertise in public utility financing. 

 

 

 

 
In June 2013, Fulbright & Jaworski L.L.P. joined forces with 

Norton Rose as Norton Rose Fulbright. Super Lawyers 2014 

lists11-firm lawyers as being among the top lawyers in 

Southern California; five others are listed as "rising stars."  

http://www.nortonrosefulbright.com 

 

http://www.bobmurrayassoc.com/
http://www.ocsec.com/
http://www.brandywinedev.com/
http://www.urbanfuturesinc.com/
http://www.nortonrosefulbright.com/us/about-us/
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City Managers with a                                 

Gridley City Connection  

Many other names were discovered but 

nobody with career-path information listed with 

the ICMA Who's Who directory. Building Official 

Keith Gebhardt and City Engineer Bruce Nash 

are listed on the city staff roster, as are Animal 

Control Officer Amy Burgess, and Electrical 

Superintendent Daryl Dye.  

Former Public Works Director Alvin Davis, a post 

that remains open; former Gridley-Biggs Police 

Chiefs Gary Keeler and Jack Storne also get 

mentions. 

 

Wells Fargo & Co. opened an office in Gridley 

in 1871.  

1984 Olympic Women's Discus Silver Medalist 

Leslie Jean Deniz of Gridley was mentioned in 

more than one place. Leslie was born in 

Oakland and competed in the 1984 Olympics 

in Los Angeles.   

Gridley and Biggs have demonstrated the 

ability to think outside the box to continue 

providing necessary public services throughout 

the economic downturn, and revenue 

reductions caused by State actions. We salute 

the leadership in Gridley and Biggs, California. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

www.englanderpr.com 

Harvey Englander is a graduate of UCLA, and is a 

member of the Board of the UCLA School of Public Policy. 

Matt Knabe serves on the LAEDC Board of Governors, and 

as President of the Paramount Education Project, among 

other service assignments. 

Crime Does Not Pay Town 

You never know what you will find when you begin 

research. Former Gridley Accounting Clerk/Human 

Resources Executive Gloria Gonzalez pleaded guilty 

on July 24, 2013 to felony counts of embezzlement, 

cashing a check with non-sufficient funds, filing a 

false tax return and receiving a fraudulent tax 

refund. Three of her family members were given 

probation for their roles in embezzling more than 

$438,000.  Gloria was arrested for embezzling money 

from the City of Gridley's employee health savings 

reimbursement account and cashing city checks 

not issued to her. Gloria, 48, of Live Oak, was 

sentences by Butte County Superior Court Judge 

Tamara Mosbarger to 7-years in State Prison. She 

had worked in the Finance Department of the City 

of Gridley for 15-years. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/ 

Founded in 1983 by former Finance Director and City 

Managers Robert Hinderliter, who championed legislation 

allowing independent verification of State Board of 

Equalization sales tax records. The firm expanded and  

improved with the help of the partnership of former City 

Manager Lloyd de Llamas. Andy Nickerson is Preside 

 

Artesia City Manager                     

William Rawlings is the 

Chair of the California 

Contract Cities Association 

City Managers & 

Administrator's Committee. 

Sam Olivito, Executive Director                                       

10535 Paramount Blvd., Suite 100  Downey, CA 90241   

 

 

http://www.englanderpr.com/
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
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http://www.nortonrosefulbright.com/us/about-us/ 

 

Fulbright & Jaworski LLP is now a member of Norton 

Rose Fulbright, a global legal practice.  Norton Rose 

Fulbright has more than 3,800 lawyers based in more 

than 50 cities throughout the world.  Norton Rose 

Fulbright aims to provide the highest possible 

standard of legal service in each of its offices and to 

maintain that level of quality at every point of 

contact.  Fulbright & Jaworski was founded in 

Houston in 1919 by R. C. Fulbright, an attorney 

working in railway regulation, and J. H. Crooker, a 

litigator and former District Attorney.  During its first 

50-years the firm’s transportation work included 

representing the Port of Houston and industries 

along the Houston Ship Channel.  Fulbright has also 

represented clients in the energy and financial 

industries for more than 75-years. 

The late Leon Jaworski, a partner in the firm, served 

as Chief of the Trial Section of the War Crimes 

Branch of the Judge Advocate General’s 

Department during World War II.  He was also 

Assistant to the Attorney General of the U. S. in the 

1963 civil rights case involving James Meredith’s 

admission to the University of Mississippi.  Attorney 

General Robert Kennedy appointed Jaworski to 

lead the landmark prosecution of Mississippi 

Governor Ross Barnett for defying desegregation 

orders by the Court of Appeals. and then he 

succeeded Archibald Cox as Watergate Special 

Prosecutor, 1973-74 winning an 8-0 Supreme Court 

ruling that rejected President Richard Nixon’s claim 

of executive privilege regarding his White House 

tapes. 

Norton Rose Fulbright's Public Finance Practice 

Group works with public agency's to help them 

achieve their aims in the municipal securities 

marketplace. Fulbright's municipal securities 

practice annually ranks as one of the most active in 

the nation. 

The Bond Buyer ranked Fulbright 6th in the nation as bond 

counsel in 2009, helping to issue $10.44 billion par amount 

of bonds in 269 issues. The Bond Buyer, January 2010 

The Bond Buyer ranked Fulbright 9th in the nation as 

underwriters counsel in 2009, helping to market $6.89 

billion par amount of bonds in 144 issues. The Bond Buyer, 

January 2010 

The Bond Buyer ranked Fulbright 6th in the nation as 

disclosure counsel in 2009, helping to offer $3.72 billion par 

amount of bonds in 70 issues. The Bond Buyer, January 

2010 

Named to The American Lawyer's 2010 Corporate 

Scorecard for municipal bonds, Fulbright is among the top 

10 law firms as bond counsel and underwriter's counsel 

based on the number of issues in 2009. The American 

Lawyer, April 2010 

Best Lawyers listed 14 Fulbright lawyers as Best Lawyers in 

the public finance practice area. The Best Lawyers, 2009 

Norton Rose Fulbright's Public Finance Practice Group has 

extensive experience as bond counsel, disclosure counsel, 

special tax counsel and general counsel to issuers of tax-

exempt obligations and as counsel to their underwriters, 

credit enhancers and liquidity providers. 

Issuers of tax-exempt obligations look to the Public 

Finance lawyers at Fulbright & Jaworski as bond, 

disclosure, and general counsel for many public agencies 

including these and more:  Municipalities; Counties; 

School Districts; Public power systems; Special Districts; 

and Special facilities, like sports stadiums and convention 

centers.                                                      

Los Angeles                                                                            

Danny Kim, Associate                                                                                                           

T: +1 213 892 9347                         

daniel.kim@nortonrosefulbright.com 

Don Hunt, Partner                                                                          

T: +1 213 892 9316                     

don.hunt@nortonrosefulbright.com  

555 South Flower Street,  Forty-First Floor                                 

Los Angeles, California  90071 

 

 

http://www.nortonrosefulbright.com/us/about-us/
http://www.fulbright.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=attorneys.attorneys_list_css&site_id=312
http://www.fulbright.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=attorneys.attorneys_list_css&site_id=312
http://www.fulbright.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=attorneys.attorneys_list_css&site_id=312
http://www.fulbright.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=attorneys.attorneys_list_css&site_id=312
http://www.fulbright.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=attorneys.attorneys_list_css&site_id=312
http://www.nortonrosefulbright.com/us/people/us-email-disclaimer-97908.aspx
http://www.nortonrosefulbright.com/us/people/us-email-disclaimer-97908.aspx
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Picking Up the Pieces: Patterson City 

Manager Rod B. Butler submitted his 

resignation on August 6, 2014 after 

serving the city for three years.  Brad previously 

worked in Pomona, Ontario, Claremont, and Chino, 

and is a former City Manager in Crescent City. He 

earned a BA from the University of California, 

Riverside, and an MPA from California State 

University, Long Beach. According to Patterson 

Human Resource Manager Danielle Tucci, Brad 

plans to relocate to Upland, where his family is 

located. He will officially vacate the Patterson City 

Manager post in late September. Eric Figueroa has 

been appointed Assistant City Manager in San 

Ramon.  Eric has worked with the League of 

California Cities for the past 8 and a half years. Eric 

served as the President of the Municipal 

Management Association of Northern California 

(MMANC) in 2005 when he was serving as the 

Assistant to the City Manager in San Leandro. East 

Palo Alto City Manager Magda Gonzalez has been 

appointed to the Half Moon Bay City Manager's 

position.  She will be taking over for Interim City 

Manager Stuart Schillinger, who is the Administrative 

Services Director in Brisbane and has been filling in 

to assist Half Moon Bay since the resignation of 

former City Manager Laura Snideman in March.  

Magda is an attorney and has worked for San 

Bruno, and Belmont prior to her East Palo Alto 

assignment. El Paso, Texas Deputy City Manager 

Sean McGlynn has been selected to serve as the 

next Santa Rosa City Manager. Prior to his 

appointment to the Deputy City Manager post, 

Sean was the Director of the City of El Paso's 

Museums and Cultural Affairs Department. Sean 

earned a  Masters Degree in Theater from the 

University of California, Los Angeles (UCLA) and a BA 

in history from the University of Pittsburgh. Santa 

Monica City Manager Rod Gould, 57, a past-

President of the City Managers' Department of the 

League of California Cities (2004-2006), has 

announced that he plans to retired from his Santa 

Monica position at the end of January, 2015.  Rod 

previously served as the City Manager in Monrovia, 

San Rafael, and Poway.  Rod is also a former 

Assistant City Manager in Walnut Creek. He earned 

an MPA from Harvard University. Former Selma 

Mayor Ken Grey is the new Selma City Manager. 

The Mayor resigned July 1. He will be taking over for 

Interim City Manager D-B Heusser. Selma City Clerk 

Reyna Rivera officiated at a swearing in ceremony 

officially making the former Mayor the new Selma 

City Manager. He submitted a letter of resignation 

to City Attorney Neal Costanzo resigning from the 

Selma City Council to avoid a conflict of interest.  

City Manager D-B Heusser retired effective July 1 

after about 14-years in office.  Ken and his wife 

Maria are recipients of the Fresno Arts Council's 

Horizon Award. Prior to Ken's election to the Selma 

City Council, they were local business owners. Oscar 

de la Torre is engineering the political power to 

cause the termination of Santa Monica City 

Manager Rod Gould. Oscar runs the Pico Youth and 

Family Center, a nonprofit organization, and the city 

has been critical of the fiscal records keeping by the 

Center.  Oscar is seeking re-election to the Santa 

Monica-Malibu Unified School District Board of 

Education. Rod, of course, has declined to 

comment. It has been said that this political move 

smacks of Chicago-style "Boss" politics, and misses 

the objectives of the Council-Manager Plan. 

League of California Cities' executive 

Kristine Guerrero's baby arrived at 7:55 

p.m. on July 10.  Her name is Ruby Elyse 

Ramirez and she weighed in at 7 pounds 

and 15 ounces, and she was 21 inches long.  

Congratulations to Baby Elyse and her mother Kris. 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

2014 /100th ICMA Annual Conference 

WHEN: 

September 14-17, 2014 

WHERE: Charlotte/Mecklenburg, 

North Carolina 

 

http://icma.org/en/icma/home 

http://icma.org/en/icma/home
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More Pieces Picked Up: Former Visalia City 

Manager Steve Salomon has been 

selected to serve as the Brentwood  Interim 

City Manager replacing City Manager Paul 

Eldredge, who resigned recently resigned 

from the position. Steve previously served as City 

Manager in Watsonville, Hercules and Albany. 

JoAnne Speers, who served as the Executive 

Director for the Institute for Local Government from 

January, 1998 until May, 2014, has taken an Adjunct 

Faculty position with the University of San Francisco, 

School of Management.  She will be teaching in the 

School of Management's Masters of Nonprofit 

Administration, and the Masters of Public 

Administration programs.  Prior to taking the post 

with the Institute, JoAnne served as the General 

Counsel to the League of California Cities between 

1989 and 2006.  The Institute provides strategic 

direction to the California State Association of 

Counties (CSAC), and the League of California 

Cities research arm. JoAnne has earned a 

reputation as a very good wake-boarder. City 

officials in Antioch have confirmed the death of 

Council Member Gary Agopian, who passed away 

following a battle with brain cancer. Steven A. 

Duran serves as the Antioch City Manager. The 

Council Member was elected in November, 2010 

and announced his brain cancer diagnosis in 

September, 2013. Trackdown condolences go out 

to Gary's family and friends and to the Antioch 

community. Retired City Manager Glenn Southard, 

currently a principal with Southard Consulting, is a 

Founding member of the California City 

Management Foundation, and a CCMF past 

President. Glen retired from Indio in April, 2010.  He 

previously served as the Claremont City Manager 

from June, 1988 until April, 2005. Santa Rosa Assistant 

City Manager and Chief Financial Officer Jennifer 

Phillips is the new St. Helena City Manager.  Jennifer 

was hired to the Santa Rosa ACM post in March, 

2011.  Prior to that she served as a Special Projects 

Manager for the Orange County CEO.  She earned 

a BA and MPA from California State University, Long 

Beach. City Manager Charles "Charlie" McClendon 

of Cathedral City has appointed Christopher 

Parman to the city's Communication and Events 

Manager. Chris comes to Cathedral City from 

Copper Mountain College where he teaches 

Communication Studies. He previously worked on 

the staff of the 18th Assembly District. He earned a 

BA from Kansas State University and a Master's from 

the University of Oklahoma. Rancho Cucamonga 

City Manager John Gillison was appointed to the 

Board - Emergency Medical Care Committee 

(EMCC) for the Inland Counties Emergency Medical 

Agency in March of this year (2014).  The EMCC 

annually reviews the ambulance services operating 

within the County of San Bernardino, reviews and 

comments on proposed EMS legislation, plans, 

protocols and policies to be adopted by ICEMA. 

John continues to serve as the Rancho Cucamonga 

City Manager. He has served in that post since 

August, 2011. City Manager Dale Shaddox earned a 

MA in Public Administration in 1985 from California 

State University, Chico.  He has served as City 

Manager in Yreka, Cotati and Hollister. He moved to 

Oregon in 2005 and served as City Manager in 

Brookings in 2005, and Phoenix, Oregon in 2007. He 

has also filled interim rolls in Oregon in Talent, Myrtle 

Creek and Gold Hill. He received a 30-year ICMA 

Service Award in 2006. Long-time La Mirada Public 

Works Director Steve Forster, 49, is currently serving 

as the Business Development & Project Delivery 

Manager Vice President for APA Engineering, Inc. in 

Irvine. Steve was the La Mirada Public Works Director 

from 1997 until 2013, and worked with the City for 

23-years. Sacramento Business Journal Columnist Ed 

Goldman published a column on Elk Grove City 

Manager Laura Gill on July 15, 2014.  Laura was 

appointed to the Elk Grove City Manager position in 

2008.  Previous to that she served as the Chief 

Administrative Officer for El Dorado County.  Laura is 

a Kentucky native. Jennifer Quan earned a BA from 

the University of California, Irvine and an MPP at the 

University of Southern California (USC). She has 

worked with the League of California Cities since 

December, 2001, and recently became the 

Executive Director of the League's Los Angeles 

County Division. Jennifer's hometown is Diamond 

Bar. G. David Huntoon, a long-time Fellow with the 

Rose Institute of State & Local Government, and 

former Director of the Los Angeles County Economic 

Development Corporation passed away after a 

long battle with melanoma. Dave is a past President 

of the Claremont McKenna College Alumni 

Association (1973-1974). He earned an MBA from 

the University of Southern California (USC) after 

graduating from Claremont McKenna College.  In 

lieu of flowers, the family requests contributions to 

the Huntoon Senior Teaching Award Endowment 

Fund at Claremont McKenna College, 400 North 

Claremont Boulevard, Claremont, California 97111 

or online at  www.cmc.edu/giving .  

 

 

 

 

 

www.cmc.edu/giving
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Still More Pieces Picked Up: Retired Vista 

City Manager Rita Geldert, who served 

as the President of the CCMF Board, has 

endured 10 major medical procedures and is 

looking at a little more than a year in recovery 

starting from first operation in October, 2013.  She is 

reportedly in good spirits.  She is an amazing person. 

We join all of her friends and family to send her best 

wishes for a full recovery. Former California City 

Manager Brad Baxter is currently serving in Iraq 

managing one of the largest Economic 

Development Projects in USAID history in that 

country.  He is working with private sector 

investment developing job opportunities for Iraqi 

citizens. Working with more than 1,000 international 

firms the program has assisted developing job 

placement for more than 10,000 Iraqi citizens across 

the country.  Brad continues to manage the project 

during the current security crisis in Iraq. Brad is a 

former City Manager in Rio Vista and Irwindale. 

Piedmont City Administrator Paul Benoit is a former 

Astoria, Oregon City Manager.  He replaced retiring 

Piedmont City Administrator Geoffrey Grote in earlier 

this year (2014). Paul was appointed to the Astoria 

City Manager post in December, 2005.  He earned a 

BS in Marine Science and Environmental 

Management from the University of Rhode Island, 

and an MA from the University of Washington. 

Sacramento Mayor Kevin Johnson is the new 

President of the U.S. Conference of Mayors 

beginning in April.  His term is scheduled to end in 

June, 2015. Mayor Johnson is a former NBA player.  

The Sacramento City Manager is John Shirey. 

Millbrae City Manager Marcia Raines previously 

served as the City Manager in Martinez (1997-2000) 

and Half Moon Bay (2006-2009).  Marcia served as 

the Environmental Services Director for San Mateo 

County between those two City Manager 

assignments.  She was appointed Millbrae City 

Manager in 2009. Marcia started her public service 

career in 1974 as a Planner in West Covina. Marcia is 

a long-time member of the CCMF Board and has 

served on the Cal-ICMA Board since 2010. Kelly J. 

Kiki of Spokane, Washington coached wrestling for 

two-years at El Segundo High School when Kelly and 

his wife Dawn lived in El 

Segundo. The picture here 

shows Kelly and Dawn on the 

Manhattan Beach Pier. 

Hawthorne City Manager Mike 

Goodson "un-retired" to accept the City Manager 

appointment in 2012 at the age of 64. Mike retired in 

2004 after serving 17-years as the Hawthorne 

Planning Director.  He joined the Hawthorne staff as 

a Housing Administrator in 1978 and was appointed 

Planning Director in 1986.  Mike took over as City 

Manager from Interim City Manager Arnie 

Shadbehr, the City's Public Works Director.  Mike is a 

member of the Kiwanis Club of Hawthorne. Carol 

Martin retired as the City Manager for the City of 

Shasta Lake in November, 2012. She had been the 

City Manager since 2006 and was previously the 

Finance and Administrative Services Director for the 

city since 1997. Prior to working with Shasta Lake, 

Carol was the Finance Director for the Anderson. 

Carol earned a MBA from Chico State University. 

She currently holds the position as Financial 

Controller for Vigilant Canine Services International. 

When she left Shasta Lake she recommended that 

Assistant City Manager John Duckett be appointed 

City Manager.  John has served as City Manager 

since December, 2012. Former Washington and 

Sacramento lobbyist Tyrone D. Bland has joined 

Englander Knabe & Allen (EKA) as a Senior Vice 

President in charge of water and infrastructure.  

Tyrone is a Los Angeles native and an alumnus of 

the University of California, Berkeley and the 

University of California, Los Angeles (UCLA) School of 

Public Policy.  He has served as a featured political 

and policy commentator on FOX News, KFI Talk 

Radio, MSNBC, and with the Los Angeles Times and 

the Washington Post. Englander Knabe & Allen is a 

strategic communications firm specializing in 

lobbying, public affairs and issues and crisis 

communications and litigation support. Former 

Roseville Deputy City Manager Julia Burrows is 

currently serving as the Corporate Relations & 

Advancement Vice President for Enable Energy LLC 

with offices in Auburn.  Founded in 2013, the 

company focuses on clean energy technology, 

project development, construction and consultative 

serves. 
 

History of Bellflower City 

Administrators/City Managers 
 

Carl E. Berry  City Administrator         1957 -1966 

Ralph W. Bradley  City Administrator         1966 -1968 

William O. McConnell Acting City Admin.        1968  

Peter B. Feenstra  City Administrator         1968 -1976 

William O. McConnell Acting City Admin.        1976  

Edward G. Alario  City Administrator         1976 -1977 

Jean S. Koch  City Administrator         1977 -1978 

John W. Jameson  City Administrator         1979 -1980 

Jack A. Simpson  City Administrator         1980 -1993 

Linda C.(Manning) Lowry City Administrator          1993 -1997 

Michael J. Egan  City Administrator         1997 -2005 

   City Manager         2005 -2011 

Leo L. Mingle, Jr.   Interim City Manager   2011 -2012 

Jeffrey L. Stewart  City Manager         2012 -Present 


